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Top District– District 2 

Top Chapter– Racine 631 Top Lodge & Moose  
Legion Sponsor 
Mark Penskover 

Top Chapter Sponsor 
Jessica Scroggin 

The Kevin Wanggaard 
Selfie Award–  
Kellee Chwala 
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5/25 Club Party 



THE PRESIDENT’S PEN 
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Greetings  “One Moose” members of the WMA. 
 
Now with the Annual WMA State Convention behind us, the New 2023-24 WMA State Board and 
Committee Chairs will continue with the progress our predecessors started. To help our Lodges, Chap-
ters, Districts, and Moose Legions support our communities with events and programs helping when-
ever needed. To reach out to local communities, to help them supply food pantries, clothing collections 
with coats and shoes, for families in need. As a Moose member, I am proud to help with these events, 
with “Old Man Winter” on his way before you know it. 
 
As WMA members we are privileged in providing annual events sponsored by our State, such as the 
Annual Senior Portraits and the Wisconsin Mooseheart Christmas Tree Lighting in December. If you 
have never been to Mooseheart for these events, it needs to be added to your bucket list. 
 
As your New Elected WMA President, I urge you to help congratulate all the individuals and lodges 
that received awards at the State Convention. Also, Congratulations to the New Fellows and Golden 
Gavel recipients. 
 
At Stevens Point I announced my “Presidents Project” which is to help with costs for a Veteran to go 
on an Honor Flight for free. Currently, I am gathering information and working out details  with each of 
the 6 Area Honor Flight Hubs in Wisconsin to raise money to pay for a Vets spot in each Hub to begin 
with. More information for this will be coming soon. If you would like to donate to this now, please send 
your donations to the address below. 
 
Please make checks payable to the “Wisconsin Moose Association” and note in the Memo  
Line. “Honor Flight” The checks can be mailed to the Association Secretary, Matt Boardman:  
Wisconsin Moose Association, 607 East Sixth Avenue, Brodhead, WI 53520  
 
Thank you for all the support you have given me to get to this point. And I have a lot more support out 
there yet. And to the 2023-24 Committee Heads, thank you for accepting your positions and please 
use your committee heads in each District and ask District Presidents for their contact information. 
 
Thank you for all that you do!  
 
Larry H. Pratt  
WMA President   
clpratt82@att.net 
Cell/Text: (920) 377-4427 
Home Phone: (920) 467-8436 
 
Almost forgot: Thanks Mike and Kelly Wixom for the New Shoes 
for “Morty Moose”. 
 



It was great seeing so many of you at Convention in Stevens Point. I really 
hope you found the weekend full of information, fellowship and maybe a 
LITTLE Fun. Following Convention a few of your WMA Officers and Board 
members attended the Moose        Charities Golf Outing near Mooseheart. It 
was a damp day, but the mood is always light when golfing for a good cause. 
Wisconsin will be hosting the Moose International Chairman of the Board, 
John Sipes, October 19– 21, 2023 in WMA District 4. We hope to see many 
of you there. Please make sure to RSVP to the host Lodge, so they can be 
prepared. Please continue to work your retention reports. October first is 
traditionally a big drop, as it’s the end of the quarter.  Don’t wait until April! Retention is a daily activity. 

Thank you for all that you do!  

Michael Rynearson– TM 

Hello my Moose Family,  
It has been a great Month to be Moose Legion. Heck ya, every month is a great month to be a Moose Legionnaire. We 
had a Great State convention, lot of information (mandatory) but informative. The State Board keep-ed it moving and 
lively! Ther may have been a few glitches by some Member in the back of the Hall,  ( I will take responsibility) but, 
we all know, that it was Mark Penzkover (NOT).  Hope everyone's trip home was safe. In our Moose Legion session 
we were able to Honor many Moose Legion Jurisdictions, and their Moose Lodges, for a great Moose Legion 2022 – 
2023. Moose Legion 31, received the top award a Jurisdiction can receive and were presented their Key Club pins. 
Moose Legion Brothers, this is a reminder that all of your Jurisdictions can achieve this. If your Moose Legion Juris-
diction reaches Pilgrim Level of the “Moose Legion Award of Excellence” (MLAE) you will received a 15% dis-
count. If you submit ALL your per-capita payments by 31 October 23, you will receive a 10% discount. Payment 

made by 31 January 24 receive a 5% discount. Plan ahead, make payments early, take 
those savings and do a good thing for someone in need or immediately send it to the En-
dowment. We are here to help / Serve our Lodges, help / Serve our communities, and 
help / Serve Mooseheart and Moosehaven. That is our Motto, “SERVICE”. We need to 
look ahead and find other Moose Legion to take on Leadership roles, get people trained 
early. The State has the honor of hosting the Senior Class trip in the Month of April 
2024, see how you can help to make their trip special. Dates and Lodges will be posted 
soon. The “Top Moose Legion” for the State of Wisconsin was achieved by Moose Le-
gion 31. Let's see who will get Number 1 next year.  From my Family to your, have a 
safe and great October.   
 
Your Moose Legion Brother, 
Thomas Kronenburg 
Moose Legion 31 
International Moose Legion Ambassador, WI 

TERRITORY MANAGER’S MESSAGE 
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MOOSE LEGION MESSAGE– AKA TOM SAYS 

2023-2024 WMA Board 



John R. Sipes serves as the Chairman of the Moose International, Inc. Board of          
Directors. He was elected to this position in June 2023 during the 135th International 
Moose Convention in Reno, Nevada. Prior to this post, John served as the Vice       
Chairman on the Moose Interational, Inc. Board of Directors for The Moose. He was 
nominated and elected to this position at the 134th International Moose Convention in 
Orlando, Florida and as Director/Chaplain for 2021-2022. John has also served on the 
Moose International, Inc. Board of Directors (2016-2021), Moosehaven Board of       
Directors and the International Audit Committee (2011-2016), Mooseheart Board of 
Directors (2010), Moose Charities Board of Directors (2006-2010), and the Interna-
tional Family Activities Committee (2000-2006). 

John joined the Moose in 1981 as a member of Galion, OH Lodge 303. He has served 
his Lodge as Administrator, Governor, Community Service Chairman, and currently 
serves as Chairman of the Membership Committees. John is also a member of Bellefon-
taine, OH Lodge 2563, Findlay, OH Lodge 698, Kenton, OH Lodge 428, Murfreesboro, 
Tennessee Lodge 645 and Antler Lodge, Virginia 2726. John is a Life Member of Cen-

tral Ohio Moose Legion 63 as a Past Herder and also a member of Buckeye Moose Legion 192. 

John has served at the State Association level as Secretary (1994-present), President (1993-1994), and     Deputy 
Grand North Moose (1990-1991). He has long been an active Ritualist; he was State Champion three times and has 
finished as high as third in the International Competition. 

He is a member of the 300 Division of the Moose 25 Club. John received the Fellowship Degree of Honor in 1986 and 
the Pilgrim Degree of Merit in 1991. He is a member of Moose Charities “League of Guardians.” 

Professionally, John is president of Galion Medical Supplies and has a degree in Business from The Ohio State Uni-
versity. John is a member of the Eagles, and “Design Review Board” for the City of Galion, OH. 

Aside from his professional and Moose duties, John enjoys boating, camping, and golfing. John and his wife, Linda, 
reside in Galion. They have three grown children and seven grandchildren. 

Page 6 
B a d g e r  Sta t e  N e w s  

CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD VISIT– OCTOBER 19-21, 2023 

Thursday, October 19, 2023 Dinner/Meet & Greet Green Bay Lodge #801 

846 Morris Avenue  

(920)494-7939 

5:00 PM 

Friday, October 20, 2023 Dinner/Meet & Greet Marinette Lodge #2327 

5233 E Nettleton Road 

(715)732-46777 

4:30 PM 

Saturday, October 21, 2023 Heart of the Community Event Green Bay Lodge #801 9:00 AM 

Saturday, October 21, 2023 Dinner/ Meet & Greet Clintonville #1502 

N10792 Lakeshore Road 

(715)823-4006 

4:30 PM 

Date Event Location Arrival Time 

Please join us at the following Lodges as we welcome The Chairman of the Moose    
International Board of Directors, John Sipes,  to our beautiful state. There are multi-
ple opportunities to meet him. Please RSVP for the dinners directly to the Lodges. 
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CHAPTER  NEWS 

Greetings! 

What an absolutely amazingly awesome Convention/Convocation we had in Stevens Point!  It’s so nice to reconnect with our 
Moose Family and meet new Moose Brothers and Sisters.  The bonds we form are simply the best and last a lifetime.  We’re so 
blessed to be able to make our Moose Family Circle bigger at each and every one of these get togethers. 

We honored 9 Chapter Members with their Golden Gavel necklaces.  Many congratulations to: 

Kim Dobbins – Marinette 1900    Helen Emery – Muskego 1617 

Leslie Johnson – E.K.M 1578    Jan Mahoney – Green Bay 451 

Sue Martin – Beloit 56     Janet Minder – Monroe 599 

Penny Norman – West Bend 732   Brandi Truckey – Menomonee 682 

Melissa Zukewich – Racine 631 

Once you’ve qualified for the Golden Gavel, you have met ½ of the requirements for the College of Regents Degree.  Please 
check the WOTM General Laws on page 69 and make sure you fulfill the rest of the requirements for this degree. 

For the first time ever, the WMA had me shocked, surprised and speechless all at the same time.  The previous Honorary Past 
President was Margaret Achter and it’s very special to me to follow in her footsteps.  And it’s because of all of you that I’m able 
to do the things I do.  Whenever I need help with anything I know that all I have to do is “ask” and you’re there to offer a help-
ing hand.  So truly, this honor belongs to all of you.   

I want to Thank everyone that helped make this Convention a success!  A burden heavy to one is borne lightly by many.   

Chapter Reminders: Rally Days will be held at West Bend Lodge the weekend of October 13 – 15th.  West Bend Chapter has 
been working very hard planning this event.  I am most certain that everyone will have a great time. 

Chapter Member of the year needs to be selected and entered into LCL web by October 31st.  These Sisters will be recognized at 
our Midyear Conference. 

And before you know it, we’ll be entering another “BER” month.  November is when we celebrate our newest Collegians, Tassel 
and Red Stole Changes, and recognize our Chapters that received the coveted Award of Achievement.  I hope that plans are al-
ready in place for this very special occasion. 

Again, Thank you so very much for all that you do! 

Mooseheart, Moosehaven and our local Communities truly do appreciate it. 

And always remember to “Stay Humble and Kind”. 

Karyn Johnson 

PGCM / WI Chapter Advocate / ATM 
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2023 Golden Gavel Recipients & Conferral Staff Past Deputy Grand Regents 
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HISTORIAN’S HERALD 
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Well, another State Moose Convention has come and gone. Thanks to all the people that delivered History 
Items and stories at Stevens Point. 

 

To the Moose Brothers and Sisters that shared their stories, please send me articles, newsletters, etc. to 
support your information, so that I may add it to my future displays or reports. 

 

Thanks again to all the Moose Member contributors that gave us Buttons, Pins, Clothing and Booklets. A 
lot of these items filled in gaps or supported items for things we are compiling. 

 

The major project we are working on for the Mid-Year is completion of lists of Lodges that Hosted Sports 
Events, beginning from their first date held. Also, lists of Conference and Convention Host dates and col-
lecting Wisconsin buttons and pins from Wisconsin Moose Association Events. 

 

If you have items, please contact me to arrange delivery. 

 

The Lodge and District Historians are part of the WMA’s State History Committee and are a big part of 
preserving our Wisconsin Moose Association History in our lodges. 

 

The Goal is to change the display cases and posters every Conference and Convention.  If you have any sug-
gestions for displays, posters  and my report, please let me know. 

 

 

Till the next time, 
 

Your State Historian Larry H. Pratt 
 

E-Mail Address:      clpratt82@att.net 

Home Phone #:       (920) 467-8436   



Wisconsin Home Pin 
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MOOSE CHARITIES UPDATES 

Greetings Brother and Sisters from Moose Charities, 
 

HELP MOOSEHEART STUDENTS HAVE A GREAT 
YEAR! 

 
BECOME A MOOSEHEART BOOSTER TODAY! 

 
The 2023-2024 school year is well under way, have you renewed your Mooseheart Booster donation? If yes, 
Great!  Thank you for taking the time to renew.  If you haven’t yet renewed, now is the perfect time.  OR, are you donating for 
the very first time?  Welcome to supporting Mooseheart Booster.  
Donations can be made by visiting https://www.moosecharities.org or mail your donation directly to Moose Charities, 
155 South International Drive, Mooseheart, IL 60539-1100. Please indicate your donation is for Mooseheart Boosters and in-
clude your Moose ID Number on your check memo line. 
 
Your Moose Charities Chairman will be promoting the October Cradle Fund throughout October. Please 
reach out to your Moose Charities Chairman and ask how you can make your donation to this annual event.  
WMA members donated a total of $4,639.62 in 2022 for this Fund.  Let’s see what you can do to assist in in-
creasing the 2022 total collection. 
  
Thank you for the Lodge donations of Silent Auction Baskets for the Annual Conference held in Stevens 
Point.  $500.00 was raised to assist with WMA Special Project.  THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU 
for baskets and to all the ‘bidders’. 
 
Mooseheart Rudolph Run 5K Run Walk 2023 will be held November 18th, 2023 at Mooseheart Campus.  
WMA Past President Mike Wixom is team captain for TEAM WIXOM WISCONSIN.  Please contact 
Mike if you would like to run/walk with his team or to make a donation to his team.  
 Thank you for all you do to continually support the Moose Charities mission. 
Cheryl Ripp 
Moose Charities Chairman 
 



WAYS TO HELP MOOSEHEART & MOOSEHAVEN— ALL YEAR LONG 
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Support  
Mooseheart and 
Moosehaven by  

doing things you  
already do! 



HEART OF THE COMMUNITY– OPERATION BOOTSTRAP 
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We would love to feature your Lodge’s HOC Projects in the WMA 
Newsletter. Please send your pictures and descriptions to  

news@wismoose.org 

Some how the 2 words. “Thank You!” just seem so little. Awesome, stupendous, “Over-the–Top,” - That 
describes you! Our Wisconsin Moose Association. #1! 

Thank you to Cathy, Kathy, Dawn and Bonnie for finding boxes and bags to pack everything up, helping to 
load it on the carts and haul it to the truck.  

Special thanks to the2 gentlemen from Sheboygan, who held open the doors and assisted the volunteer 
from Operation Bootstrap in loading up the truck. 

We filled a 3/4– 1 ton truck full, top to bottom, front to back, including the front seat! 

As for monetary donations, I will need to wait for a final amount from the treasurer. Thus far, several hun-
dred dollars! 

Thank you again,  

Helen Kiefer 

Heart of the Community Chair 

Thank you all for your generous donations at State Convention! 



The Safe Surfin’ Foundation is a 501c3 non-profit Cyber Safety and Responsibility educational initiative, created by law enforce-
ment professionals in 1998, and dedicated not only to protecting youth from those who would do them harm, but proactively 
educating them in the safe and responsible use of today’s ever-changing technology.  Together, we’re improving and saving 
lives.   

 What is Cyber S.W.A. T.? 

Cyber S.W.A.T. is a peer-to-peer program designed to educate youth about online safety.  Program facilitators use the provided 
curriculum and activities to help facilitate tough conversation about bullying, online predators, and other on-line risks.  The 
peer mentors then reach out to other school-aged students to share what they’ve learned and present projects they have created 
to tell real stories about online safety and online risks. 

Why it matters. 

The online space has joined schools, neighborhoods, and homes as part of an integrated com-
munity ecosystem.  Teens’ conversations, their friendships-their lives-have moved online very 
rapidly over the past few years.  Just as they learn how to be safe in other situations, teens 
need to learn to navigate their online communities safely, making positives choices and avoid-
ing unnecessary risks. 

To see more info, go to the Safe Surfin’ website, this info was there and there are many more like this. 
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SPORTS PAGE 

SAFE SURFIN’ 
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MOOSEHEART SENIOR CLASS TRIP 

Hello Moose Lodges, Chapters and Moose Legions, 

 

The WMA is so excited that the Mooseheart Seniors will be joining us in the beautiful State 
of Wisconsin for their Senior Class Trip! The Trip will take place April 17- 22, 2024. The 
current proposed itinerary is as follows, but is definitely subject to change! If 
you are near the route and have an idea for an activity or meal, please let us know. What we 
are requesting from you is Sponsorship. This trip will cost between $10,000 and $12,000.  

 

We would love to offer your lodge/chapter/moose legion the opportunity to be a t-shirt 
sponsor. For a minimum of $100 we would love to include your unit on the shirts that the 
students will be wearing. We will also send you a certificate to display. Please consider help-
ing Our Children have a Senior Trip to Remember! 

 

Please send checks earmarked for Mooseheart Senior Trip to: 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you so much for your support, 

 

Kellee Chwala 

moosekellee@yahoo.com 

Senior Trip Chair 

WMA Treasurer 

Please mail checks to: 

Matthew Boardman 

Wisconsin Moose Association  

607 East Sixth Avenue 

Brodhead, WI  53520 

Who Needs a Pin? Please contact me, to make arrangements! I will have pins available at the Executive 
Board/ District Presidents Meeting at the End of October, so I can get them to the District Presidents then! 

In
d

iv
id

u
al
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MOOSEHEART SENIOR CLASS TRIP– PROPOSED ITINERARY 
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MOOSEHEART SENIOR CLASS TRIP– PROPOSED ITINERARY 



INTERNATIONAL ACTIVITIES 
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Please Support Team Wixom Wisconsin– The OƯicial Team of the WMA 



MEMBERSHIP 
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Watch for upcoming 
 Membership  
Workshops! 



STATE SNAPSHOT 
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Here is the Association All Stat Report.  As you can see, were are at a “PLUS” 33, with a 
Retention Rate of 74.7%.  Thus far we have signed 819 new/former members or 28% of 
our goal of 2,917.  We should be at 40% of our goal by now in order to reach our annual 
goal. 



DATES TO REMEMBER: 
OCTOBER 2023 

1 Cradle Fundraiser Begins Moose Charities  

1 Menomonie Moose Lodge Birthday Menomonie #1584  

7 District 4 Meeting Stevens Point #1572 11:00 AM 

7 District 6, Moose Legion 138, Heart of the North COHD Rice Lake #402 10:30 AM 

7 Moose Legion 142 Meeting Stevens Point #1572 10:00 AM 

11 District 3 Meeting E.K.M. #1238 7:00 PM 

15 Newssletter Articles Due to Newsletter Editor WMA   

15 S.E WI. Council of Higher Degrees Meeting West Bend #1398 11:00 AM 

15 Moose Legion 31 Meeting West Bend #1398 1:00 PM 

19 Moose International Chairman of the Board Visit Green Bay #801 5:00 PM 

20 Moose International Chairman of the Board Visit Marinette #2327 4:30 PM 

21 District 5 Meeting Eau Claire #1408 10:30 AM 

21 Moose Legion 143 Meeting Eau Claire #1408 2:00 PM 

21 Chippewa Valley COHD Meeting Eau Claire #1408 4:00 PM 

21 WMA Pool Tournament Kenosha #286 TBA 

21 Moose International Chairman of the Board Visit Clintonville #1502 4:30 PM 

27 Mooseheart Founders Day Mooseheart  

28 WMA Executive Committee Meeting Saukvill #1043 1:00 PM 

28 WMA State Board Meeting (Exec Committee & District Pres) Saukvill #1043 3:30 PM 

31 Cradle Fundraiser Ends Moose Charities  

31 End of 2nd Quarter of Fiscal Year 2023 - 2024 Moose Intl  

31 Halloween   

NOVEMBER 2023 
1 Start of 3rd Quarter Fiscal Year 2023 - 2024 Moose Intl  

4 District 6 Membership Workshop Rice Lake #402 10:00 AM 

4 Chippewa Falls Moose Lodge Birthday Chippewa Falls #246  

4 Bloomer Moose Lodge Birthday Bloomer #1077  

5 Daylight Savings Time Ends   
11 Veterans Day   
12 Monroe Moose Lodge Birthday Monroe #754  

15 Cradle Fundraiser Donations Due Moose Charities   

15 Newssletter Articles Due to Newsletter Editor WMA   

15 2nd Quarter HOC Reports Due LCL Net   

20 District 2 Meeting Kenosha #286 7:00 PM 

23 Moose International Offices Closed - Happy Thanksgiving Moose Intl  

28 Kaukauna Moose Lodge Birthday Kaukauna #953  

DECEMBER 2023 
2 Mooseheart Senior Luncheon & Tree Lighting Mooseheart,  IL TBA 

5 Clintonville Moose Lodge Birthday Clintonville #1502  

8 Juneau County Moose Lodge Birthday Juneau Co. #1913  

9 District 1 Meeting - South Central COHD Meeting to follow Watertown #830 10:00 AM 

9 District 4 Meeting Kaukauna #953 11:00 AM 

9 District 6, Moose Legion 138, Heart of the North COHD Rice Lake #402 10:30 AM 

14 District 6, Moose Legion 138, Heart of the North COHD Rice Lake #402 10:30 AM 

15 Newssletter Articles Due to Newsletter Editor WMA   

16 WMA Executive Committee Meeting Sheboygan #438 9:00 AM 

16 WMA State Board Meeting (Exec Committee & District Pres) Sheboygan #438 1:00 PM 

16 WMA Full State Board Meeting(Exec/Dist Pres/Committee) Sheboygan #438 3:00 PM 

16 WMA Christmas Party Sheboygan #438 6:00 PM 

21 First Day of Winter   
25 Moose International Offices Closed - Merry Christmas Moose Intl  



WMA Board  
of Officers 

President:     
 Larry Pratt 
Vice Pres:     
 Margie Marsden   
Chaplain:          
 Clyde Brophy 
Treasurer:      
 Kellee Chwala 
Secretary:     
  Matt Boardman 
Jr. Past Pres:  
 Mike Wixom  
Moose Legion Ambassador:  
 Tom Kronenburg  
Territory Manager:  
 Mike Rynearson 
Regional Manager:  
 Frank Vorhees 

 

Have a story to  

submit? 

Emai to: 

News@wismoose.org 

Please put the following 
Annual Dates on your 
Lodge Calendars.  Please 

consider these dates when 
planning Lodge Events so 

as not to cause conflict. 

 

1st Saturday in          
December– Wisconsin 
Senior Portrait Luncheon 

and Tree Lighting 

1st Saturday in June– 
Mooseheart Graduation 
and Pilgrim Conferral 
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CONVENTION SNAPS 


